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NEWSLETTER    10th November 2023  
Notes from the Headteacher’s Study 

Remembrance 
 
All Week we have been thinking about Remembrance and 
our response to conflict as peace makers.  We read some 
lovely stories, ‘Where The Poppies Now Grow’, ‘Flo of the 
Somme’ and today, ‘Peace Lily’.   These books are very 
familiar with the children. 

Autumn 2 2023 

Hair Ribbons: 
 
We reminded the children in the hall this morning about hair ribbons.  Hair ribbons / 
bows should be only worn in School colours (royal blue / silver or grey) and should be 
no bigger than the size of the child’s clenched hand (as a guide).  Although very               
en vouge ‘Jojo Bows’ should not be worn as they are a fashion item rather than 
uniform.  Thank you for your assistance with this – wearing uniform with pride. 

Both books tell the story of Ben and Ray, along with a dog called Flo and their good 
friend, Lily.  The books introduce the realities of human war experiences alongside 
themes of remembrance, friendship and peace. 
 
On Friday, as well as our Collective Worship / Assembly, we held our Act of 
Remembrance as a School at 11am so the children are prepared for the lead up to 
11am on the 11th day, of the 11th month.  Holding our 2 minute silence in School 
was just as meaningful as in previous years. 
 
Remembering is so important, but even more so, learning from the past and showing 
our Values for Victory; taking our places as global citizens.  This year is more 
poignant than others years where we were able to reflect on the current conflicts in 
our world.  Northway pupils want to take their responsibility seriously. 
 
Hope you have a lovely weekend once it arrives, 
 
Mr Hargreaves 
HEADTEACHER 
 
 

Discos:  D I S C O 🕺 💃 🪩 
 

I hope you read my message at the end of the half term sharing how amazing the 
children were during our School Discos.  Each pupil danced and laughed with such 
energy as we had our EYFS, KS1, Y3/Y4 and Y5/Y6 discos.  Behaviour was top class 
and so was the children’s attitude.  Mr Bayliss and I thoroughly enjoyed being DJs 
and I also want to thank all the staff who stayed behind to help dance after School.  
Thank you for all the kind comments too.  This is something we can now build on. 

Dates: 
 

Children were given a paper copy of our School Events calendar for Parents / Carers 
on Tuesday.  Did you get yours?  Please check bags / coats if yours did not get home. 

Nursery Parents Evening: 
 

Miss Messham is holding Parents’ Evening for her Nursery children on Wednesday 
15th November.  Please speak to her on the gate or check School Cloud Booking. 

http://www.northway.liverpool.sch.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Allotment / Gardening:    
 
I am so proud of the hard work the Gardening Team have put into making our 
Allotment so well nurtured and ‘blooming’ marvellous!  Mrs Newton has trained her 
apprentices well.  Reading their excitement in each news reports is so good!  Thank 
you Team! 

From our children: 
 

 
Northway news with Filiciti 
 
Today we planted loral trees, daffodils and beans with Mrs Newtons in our allotment 
because we love helping at Northway Primary school.  We love to help the wildlife 
as we need to make help the environment.  There are lots of frogs in the pond.  We 
need to take care of Northway Primary school because you need trees for air.  Have 
a  look in the lovely garden to find lovely flowers.  We need to teach people to respect 
wildlife.  I HOPE YOU ENJOYED MY NEWS! 
 
NORTHWAY NEWS WITH ROBYN 
 
Today we planted loral trees ,daffodils and beans our allotment and garden to help 
spread wildlife and grow plants all around the world . My friends and I love helping 
Mrs Newton around our Northway garden.  We need to take care of our Garden. We 
have so many flowers blooming in Northway.  I HOPE YOU ENJOYED MY NEWS! 
 
NORTHWAY NEWS WITH NANCY 
 
Today we planted loral trees, daffodils and beans in our garden . Today we helped 
Mrs Newton plant all lovely plants in our beautiful school.  In Northway Primary 
school we like to help our wildlife grow . Our Northway garden is blooming with all 
plants.  We help wildlife spread so we have more frogs in our school pond. We have 
lots of visitors in our school to look in the stunning garden. We  have lots of trees to 
help wildlife breath. All around the world there are many animals that come from 
different countries  that come and land on flowers and get pollen.  I HOPE  ENJOYED 
MY NEWS ! 
 
NORTHWAY NEWS WITH RAE 
 
Today we are going to grow loral trees, beans and daffodils in the Northway Garden 
and we helped Mrs Newton  grow new plants to put in our  Northway garden / 
habitat.   We are planting to make our beautiful school more and more friendly for 
people and  little harmless insects and many different animals come to these habitats 
to lay their eggs and find a safe place to lay their eggs away from predators.  We love 
growing new plants in our garden to make it more friendly.  We are growing more 
and more in the school garden. I HOPE YOU ENJOYED MY BIT OF NORTHWAY SCHOOL 
NEWS 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       98+ Green 
                 95%-97% Amber 

                      94% and below Red 

Week 9 
ATTENDANCE 

 

   
  
 

Week 9 
Congratulations! 

 

Attendance: 
 

3Archer 
 

Total: 
96% 

This week’s 
HOUSE 

WINNER 
Rashford 

Autumn 2 and Spring 1 Dates:    
 

Autumn 2 Term 

Friday 27th October 2023 Half Term 
Monday 6th November  INSET Day 
Tuesday 7th November  Autumn 2 return 
w/b 13th November  Anti-Bullying Week 
Wednesday 15th November PSHE Parents In the Classroom Event 9.30am 
Friday 17th November  2W Class Assembly   9.15am 

Pudsey Run    Afternoon 
Wednesday 22nd November Anti-Bullying Theatre and Workshop   
Thursday 30th November 5T Class Assembly   9.15am 
Thursday 7th December   5H Class Assembly   9.15am 
Friday 8th December  National Christmas Jumper Day 
    Parents ChristMATHS Event  9.30am 
Wednesday 13th December KS2 Nativity / Christmas Concert 2pm 
Thursday 14th December KS2 Nativity / Christmas Concert 9.30am 
Friday 15th December  Christmas Bonanza Event  2pm  
Monday 18th December  EYFS Nativity    9.30am 
    KS1 Nativity    2pm 
Tuesday 19th December  KS1 nativity    9.30am 
    EYFS Nativity    2pm 
    Christmas Parties Y1, Y2, Y3 & Y4 Afternoon 
Wednesday 20th December Christmas Parties EYFS, Y5 & Y6  Afternoon 
Thursday 21st December Around the Christmas Tree   
    Break up for Christmas   1pm 

Spring Term 
 
Thursday 4th January 2024 Spring Term starts     
Thursday 11th January  4McC Class Assembly   9.15am 
w/b 29th January  SEND Appointments with SENDCo 
w/b 5th February  SEND Appointments with SENDCo 
Tuesday 30th January  Parents Evening (Rec, Y1, Y2 &Y5) 2pm start 
Wednesday 31st January Parents Evening (N, Y3, Y4 & Y6)  2pm start 
Friday 2nd February  National Number Day 
w/b 5th February  Inter-faith Week 
Thursday 8th February  2Churchill Class Assembly  9.15am 
Friday 9th February  School Discos until 4.30pm  Half Term 

    Half Term 

Y2 Poetry success:    
 
Before half term 2Windsor and 
2Churchill entered a 
competition.  They had to plan and 
produce an acrostic poem call ‘This 
Is Me’. They came up with a word 
that represented themselves 
(emotion, activity, or hobby they 
enjoy or a family member/hero), 
they then used that word as there 
acrostic and created a line for each 
letter to produce a poem about 
that particular word.  
 

I have received an email to say they 
have chosen some of our poems to 
be published in the Young Writers 
"This Is Me! Acrostics - Little 
Dreamers" book. How amazing is 
this?!  Thank you Team! 
 

Mrs McNicholas 



 

 

 

 

 

Pantomime:    
 
If you or your family is a fan of a Family Pantomime around Christmas, you might 
like to see Mother Goose.  It is a Panto written for Liverpool audiences and is NODA 
registered.  WCTC have been performing for 120 years and each year perform within 
the locality.  This year the show is at Merchant Taylor’s newly refurbished theatre.   
 
As with last year you may recognise a familiar Northway face within the cast  


